## Ysgol Gynradd Alltwen Alltwen Primary School

Alltwen Swansea SA8 3AB



Chair of Governors/Cadeirydd y Llywodraethwyr:

Mrs N O'Sullivan Headteacher/Prifathro: Mr. O. G. Hyett

Tel: (01792) 863275

Web Site: alltwen-primary-school.j2bloggy.com/

Email: alltwenprimary@npt.school



@Alltwen

02.10.20

## **Breakfast Club**

Dear parent/carer,

Our breakfast club has now been open for two weeks. Within this time our pupil numbers attending have steadily increased to the equivalent of pre COVID19 lockdown. Sadly, the obvious need and success of our Breakfast Club brings with it its own safety concerns.

With numbers as inflated as they are we are unable to protect our children and ensure that they keep a safe distance from other pupils, class bubbles and a number of different staff members. This contradicts all other risk assessments and preventative procedures that we are now working within. We are in discussions with the local authority who run our Breakfast Club; and as a school we do not want to close or limit daily access to this worthwhile and needed provision. However, if as a community we cannot reduce the numbers attending on a daily basis a decision that will not suit all families will have to be made. We therefore ask that you only use our Breakfast Club provision as a last resort if all other safe childcare options have been exhausted.

The local authority and school will be monitoring our overall numbers attending Breakfast Club and will communicate with you accordingly over the next few weeks. I hope that we can work together to ensure the safety of our children and secure the longevity of our Breakfast Club – 'Our School, Our Community, Our Education – Ein Hysgol, Ein Cymuned, Ein Addysg'.

Thank you in advance, Diolch unwaith eto.

OGHyett #keepsafe